
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

   City of Long Beach        Memorandum 
          Working Together to Serve 
 

Office of Councilmember Steven Neal 
      Councilmember, 9th  District 

      
Date:  October 12, 2010 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council              
 
From:  Councilmember Steven Neal, Ninth District 
   
 
Subject: Conditions for original ABC License, El Pollo Imperial, at 5991 

Atlantic Ave  

I am requesting the following conditions for original ABC license for Carlos 
Abelardo Corterz and Oscar Javier Ramirez dba El Pollo Imperial, at 5991 Atlantic 
Ave: 
 
1. No exterior advertising promoting or indicating the availability of alcoholic 

beverages 

2. No sales to any person appearing to be or actually being intoxicated shall be 
allowed 

3. Licensee shall take all reasonable measures to prohibit and prevent any 
loitering on the premises 

4. Any graffiti on the premises shall be removed or painted over within 24 hours 

5. All sales of alcohol shall be directly supervised by an authorized employee of 
the licensee, aged at least 21 years, including inspection of identification to 
verify age of purchaser, and observation of purchaser to ensure no sales to 
intoxicated persons 
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